
From: Kester, Tony
To: 'Michael Mikota' <mmikota@slcog.org>

Date: 4/22/2014 9:52:14 AM
Subject: RE: Aging Meeting

Michael,

Yes, I would like to discuss before our visit Thursday. How about tomorrow at 9:30?

Tony

Tony Kester
Aging Director
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9910, Fax 803-734-9886
kester@aging.sc.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the 
intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so 
that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original message.

From: Michael Mikota [mailto:mmikota@slcog.org] 
Sent: Tuesday, April 22, 2014 9:49 AM 
To: Kester, Tony
Subject: Aging Meeting

Tony,

Hope you are well and that you had a nice Easter. As mentioned in my telephone message last week, there are 
several items that Kathy Powell and I would like to review with you with regards to the new direction of our 
aging program. I wanted to provide this list as a courtesy for you prior to our meeting. If you would like to 
discuss any or all of these items prior to our financial monitoring Kathy and I will be available this afternoon 
from 1:00 to 3:00 PM or tomorrow from 9:30 to 11:00 AM.

Items include:

Future of Assisted Rides Program
Future of Veterans Directed Program
Our Current RFP Process and Setting a Rate Cap
Assessments -  Our Plan to Take on the Role of Assessing (Improving the Effectiveness and Efficiency)

Staffing -  New Organizational Outline
Ombudsman Position -  Status and discussion of potential cost share with new assigned role
Family Caregiver Position -  Upcoming Transition
Aging Director Position -  New direction (Leadership and Business Acumen Skills)

I look forward to seeing you on Thursday.

Thank you,

Michael
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G. Michael Mikota, Ph.D.
Executive Director
Santee-Lynches Regional Council of Governments
Phone: 803-775-7381
mmikota@slcog.org
www.santeelynchescog.org
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